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Old Oak Primary School Update – Friday 12th May 2023 

Dear families,  

Well done to all the children in Year 6 who have completed the ‘SAT’ tests this 

week. The children have all worked so hard and should be praised and admired 

for their hard work, resilience, and positive attitude. We know how hard they 

have worked all year, and this is with the interruption of the Covid lockdown in 

their Year 3 and Year 4.  

The government expects the children to achieve the same as classes who 

completed the tests before Covid with no interruptions, so they have done 

magnificently. School is certainly not over – they have lots of work still to do and 

the leavers’ play to prepare, but it is a significant moment in the year both for 

them and the school. Have a good rest over the weekend everyone, you have 

earned it!  
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*DESIGN A CORONATION CROWN COMPETITION* 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all families who put in such effort for the coronation crown 

competition. The crowns looked fabulous and the children enjoyed wearing them 

around the school as part of our celebrations. It was so difficult for teachers to 

choose a winner as there were so many amazing designs but after class votes, the 

winning crowns can be seen in the photo above. Thank you to all who took part.  

*OLD OAK CORONATION GARDEN PARTY* 

Thank you to all the members of Friends of Old Oak who helped out at the event 

last Sunday. You all contributed to a lovely event. It was great to see so many 

children there and the weather was fabulous too!  

*GOOD LUCK – OLD OAK GIRLS’ FOOTBALL TEAM* 

On Monday next week, the semi-final of the Hammersmith and Fulham Mayor’s 

Cup takes place and the girls’ football team from Old Oak will be playing. They 

came a very close second in the league so have qualified for the next stage of 

the competition. Good luck girls. The boys have had a great season but missed 

the cut by just 3 points.  

*ATTENDANCE*  

Gingko class and Aspen class have the best attendance again this week. Of 

course, all children get ill, but the data shows that there are children in other year 
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groups who are regularly not in school. This means that these classes are never 

able to win the attendance cup. We will continue to meet with these families. 

*NATIONAL ASSESSMENTS COMING UP* 

There a several assessment points which are approaching. Year 2 have the last 

SATs assessments ever coming up. These are a lot more low-key than those for 

the older children, but help to inform the teacher assessments. The Year 1 

children have their phonics screening and the Year 4 children their multiplication 

check in June. All the classes will be gently preparing for these. 

*CHARITY FOOTBALL MATCH AT LOFTUS ROAD* 

On Saturday 20th May 2023, the Kiyan Prince Foundation is hosting an exclusive 
celebrity football match at QPR’s Loftus Road Stadium. All funds raised will go 
directly to the KPF, helping to support thousands of young people. Please see 
the flyer below. 
We have been allocated FREE to give to schools and the club will drop 
off 50 tickets to the school over the coming week. We will distribute these next 
week. 
These tickets can be allocated to children (under 16, accompanied by an adult) 
or staff 
Date: Saturday 20th May 2023 
Kick-off: 15:00pm 
Venue: QPR FC, Loftus Road Stadium, South Africa Road, W12 7PJ 
 
*DATES FOR THE DIARY* 
Monday 15th May – Semi-final of the girls’ football competition – Mayors Cup 
Monday 15th May – Early Years Family Session 1 – Toilet training 
Tuesday 16th May – Year 5 football teams – girls and boys – in a football Pitch 
Completion at Loftus Road 
Wednesday 17th May – Resources Committee of the Governing Board meet to 
agree the school budget 
Thursday 18th May: Year 1 visit to Holland Park 
Monday 22nd May: Year 3 visit London Wildfowl and Wetlands Trust 
 
Have a peaceful and restful weekend. 

Mrs Beardsworth and Mr. Brown 



4 
 

 

  


